CHILMARK MOORING COMMITTEE Minutes             April 5, 2007

PRESENT:   J B Riggs Parker, Alex Preston, Dennis Jason

ALSO PRESENT:   Virginia Jones, Gary Stuber

The meeting opened at 1600.

Due to a failure to send a renewal form in by January 16 (the 15th was Martin Luther King Day and a legal holiday),  Mooring Permit # 134, held by Gary Stuber of Fairoaks Farm, 19 North Road, Chilmark, MA was revoked.    Mr. Stuber appeared to make his case of why his permit should not have been revoked. He is a long term resident and property owner in Chilmark, has been taking his boat out daily during the summer, uses the boat for recreation with his young sons and to take business clients out.   He only uses it around Menemsha and along the north shore and has been a “positive force” on the water, acting as a Good Samaritan, etc.   He does not wish to avail himself of short term fixes by renting a mooring from Lynn Murphy or Jonathan Mayhew, nor moor in another town.  If he is unable to moor his boat he may have to sell his house.   He feels that a simple infraction of a rule has a too harsh penalty and that while there should be rules, resident/taxpayers should be notified before permits are revoked.

Dennis noted that he sympathizes with Mr. Stuber but that the Town had established rules and regulations in 2005 and that they must be enforced and fairly applied.   Previously the mooring waiting list was not turning over and there were names on the list who had barely moved in 10 years.

Alex:   “We have been down this road before, and we have no remedy.   We need a mechanism to deal with such cases as the penalty is too draconian.”

Riggs:   Agrees with both and is also sympathetic to Mr. Stuber but we are trying to insure that everyone who is a resident or seasonal resident of Chilmark has an opportunity.    Technically the moorings are open to everyone who resides in Massachusetts.    The BOS agreed to limit the moorings to 200, which also protects the land owners around the various mooring areas as some land owners do not wish to see a waterscape cluttered up by boats.

The Committee agreed to work with Mr. Stuber to try to find an equitable and just solution.    He was also directed to ask to be placed on the waiting list.   Meeting adjourned at 1655.

Respectfully submitted

Virginia C. Jones

